
WAC 173-434-190  Changes in operation.  (1) If a startup, shut-
down, breakdown, or upset condition occurs which could result in an 
emissions violation or a violation of an ambient air quality standard, 
the owner or operator of the source shall take the following actions 
as applicable:

(a) For a planned condition, such as a startup or shutdown, the 
condition shall be reported to ecology or the authority not less than 
twenty-four hours in advance of its occurrence. For incinerator fa-
cilities that normally operate for less than twenty-four hours per 
day, this provision may be waived provided that daily startup and 
shutdown procedures are developed that are acceptable to ecology or 
the authority.

(b) For unplanned conditions, such as a breakdown or upset, the 
condition shall be reported to ecology or the authority as soon as 
possible, but no later than the end of the next business day.

(2) If, upon reviewing the available information, ecology or the 
authority determines that continued operation of any emissions unit is 
likely to cause a significant risk to the public, it may order an im-
mediate shutdown of the emissions unit.

(3) Upon request ecology or the authority, the owner or operator 
of the source shall submit a full written report including known cau-
ses of any infraction, the corrective actions taken, and the preven-
tive measures to be taken to minimize or eliminate the chance of re-
currence.

(4) Compliance with the requirement of WAC 173-434-100 does not 
relieve the owner or operator of the source from the responsibility to 
maintain continuous compliance with all the requirements of chapter 
173-434 WAC nor from the resulting liabilities for failure to comply.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.94.331 and 70.94.510. WSR 04-01-159 (Or-
der 02-05), § 173-434-190, filed 12/22/03, effective 1/22/04. Statuto-
ry Authority: RCW 70.94.331. WSR 90-19-062 (Order 90-10), § 
173-434-190, filed 9/17/90, effective 10/18/90. Statutory Authority: 
Chapter 70.94 RCW. WSR 87-07-041 (Order 86-38), § 173-434-190, filed 
3/16/87.]
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